
Department of Planning and Budget 
2020 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1073 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Kory 

 

3.  Committee: Passed both houses 

 

4. Title: Parental educational information; tobacco and nicotine vapor products. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires each school board to annually provide parents of pupils in grades 

kindergarten through 12 information regarding the health dangers of tobacco and nicotine 

vapor products. The bill requires that the information provided be consistent with guidelines 

set forth by the Department of Education. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  Yes, Item 137. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  To establish the guidelines for information regarding the health 

dangers of tobacco and nicotine vapor products, the Department of Education (DOE) 

estimates an additional one-time cost of $9,000 in FY 2021. DOE would need to convene 

committees of subject-matter experts and specialists who teach and/or create prevention 

resources for adult learners. DOE anticipates two committee meetings with an estimated cost 

of $5,000. Additionally, DOE anticipates the need for wage support to assist with drafting 

these guidelines. DOE estimates a cost of $4,000 to support this wage position. Any fiscal 

impact to local school divisions is indeterminate.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Education, local school 

divisions 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


